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    The Annual meeting of the Town of Helvetia was held at the Town Hall, and called to order by  Chairman Leonard Oppor, at 7:00 PM. Nine town residents were present. The minutes of the previous Annual meeting were read by Doug Hines, Clerk, and approved with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Calvin Preuss. 
       
OLD  TOWN  BUSINESS: 
     
    Doug Hines, Clerk, presented the 2018 Financial Statement. After review, a motion to approve the 2018 Financial Statement was made by Calvin Preuss, 2nd by Gary Chich. 
    A new tractor was purchased for doing shoulder work on town roads. Stumps have been removed from Swamp Road and taken the Much gravel pit where they will be disposed of. Southern part of Swamp road was finished. 

NEW  TOWN  BUSINESS

    Work will continue on the northern end of Swamp Road and hoping to have it all blacktopped by the end of 2019. Bids were received and approved by American Asphalt and Chad Bestul Construction to finish the job. More trees along Moen Road need cutting after learning the roadway is 4 rods, not 3 rods as previously thought. The Town of Iola has Scott's Construction patching and crack sealing Aanstad Road, the Town will pay it's half.
    Weight limits will come of Monday April 22nd.
Board of Review will be held April 24th from 10am to noon.
    A revised Comprehensive Plan map will be acted on at the June Town Board meeting. 
    ATV & UTV'S are now allowed on Town Roads. 
 Changes in the makeup of the Town Board were made at the last Election with Calvin Preuss elected Chairman, Jeffrey Oppor a Supervisor and Liane Gruenwald as Treasurer. A Thank You was made to previous Chairman Leonard Oppor and Treasurer Rosalind Anderson for their many years of service to the Town.  
The 2020 Annual Meeting will be the 3rd Tuesday in April at 7:00PM.

 A motion to adjourn was made by Gary Chich, 2nd by Calvin Preuss.

                                                                                                                        Meeting  Adjourned,
                                                                                                                        Doug Hines, Clerk                                                                                                                                                                                        




